Meeting notes for Project Management meeting (09/29/10)
Attendees:
Larry 
Margaret
Sherri
Gilberto
Kim
Jason
Wilberto
Traci
Craig
Steve
Tracy
Norval
Andrea

LexEVS:
In the process of doing the local testing of the release candidate build.
Completing the first round of DEV testing by next week.  
Goal is to go to QA by 10/19
Performance testing – Heap space is getting high.  May need to increase the heap size to 4GB.  Norval said it could be done just need to watch for other EVS applications on the servers memory allocation.
Load balancing testing – test to make sure request are going to both servers.  Norval requested some time with Mayo to discuss best ways of doing the load balancing.  There are several options.
Steve recommended using JMeter for the load balance test.  We are also going to check into using YourKit.  We purchased licenses with the protégé development.
LexEVS does not maintain sessions so the issues we had with load balancing on the browser should not be an issue with LexEVS.

Browsers:
Term Browser:
1.2 Release:
Software/database deployment to QA was completed on Monday.  Steve was going to finish the validation of the 3 Gforge items (Terminology Order, Subsets Page Update, Bookmark URL) by COB Tuesday.  He also needed to do a quick regression test.  (Status from Steve).

Issue where meta data was still being updated after the deployment to QA.  Currently GO will not show up as a caBIG approved terminology.  Rob has made all the updates to the data now and we could start the data deployment within the next couple of days.  Should we hold up the release for this update?  This should not lengthen the schedule I presented last week but would delay the release a few days.

2.0 Release – Continuing with the Development and LexEVS testing.  (Focus on the CTS2 functionality (Mappings, Subsets, Local Extensions)
Kim is working on the local extensions search.  (Starting with the basic search first)
Dave is working on the subsets reports page in Term Browser
Will is working on the DEV environment setup and BDA updates.


Report Writer:
Completed the majority of the development work for creating subsets reports.  Had a discussion last week about the design for displaying the html reports.  We will discuss this further in the 1:00 meeting today.  Generally speaking, the HTML report will be displayed through the Term Browser.  Due to design change we will no longer need to deploy the report application to production.
· No longer have to deal with UPT issue (Compatibility with Jboss 5.1)  

Protégé:
Gilberto provided the protégé training for the 1.4.2 release yesterday.  Nothing major came out of the training session that needed to be fixed before the release.  

Continuing deployment to production (might be completed by now).  Database was ready to go yesterday and Gilberto has already tested it.

In the next protégé meeting we will be reviewing the 1.4.2 Release Notes Candidate trackers to see if there is anything that needs to go into the patch release.  The remaining trackers will be closed.  Also anticipating some bugs to come up after editors start using the release in production.  Those will be triaged.  We will discuss in the meeting how new bugs will be reviewed.

Current trackers for the patch release:
[#29720] PreMerge "two concepts" after renaming them is not allowed.
[#29753] Extra box character shows in generated report

Sherri said that we need to notify the VKC once the distribution is available.  Waiting on release notes from John.


QA:
Testing the 1.2 Term Browser Release.
Looking to start Data BDA testing next week.


Operations:
5.1 release is going up through the tiers.  Noted the Prethesaurus will probably not be ready with this release unless we hold up the data release specifically for it.

Notification of 5.0 shutdown - Need to send a message for 3 month notice of shutdown of 5.0. Start with announcing that we will not be updating the data (data freeze). Include in the message that if the user need any help with migrating that they should let us know now.

Tracy has completed the re-load of a good number of terminologies (NCIt, NCIm, MGED, OBO).  OWL loader is working.  

Still having issues with loading LOINC and Radlex (UMLS loading issue).  Kevin is looking into the problem.

Tracy has worked out the issue with the temp space that she had last week.
 

Data BDA:
Nothing additional.

Systems:
Shutdown of LexEVS 4.2 – 
caMOD:
Spoke to Juli Klemm and Sima Pandya from caMOD about EVSTree upgrade to LexEVS 5.1.  Kim offered solution that Sima is currently working on.  We have not heard anything back from her in a day or so.  Hoping that means she is doing OK.  We will check back with her in the next couple of days to make sure everything is going well.  
caDSR:
Jason spoke with Greg Raley on Friday.  The systems recommended that they move to AntHillPro 3 to help with some of their build issues.  They have been working through some of those issues on DEV and now are close for re-deployment to QA.
There was a question of backward compatibility from 5.1 to 6.0.  Craig said that the data is backward compatible but not necessarily the code.  
Traci said that a migration guide was not scoped for the 6.0 release.
We need to start looking at the developers guide and look and the nature of the changes and the effort to migrate.
Steve recommended running 5.1 Junits against 6.0 to check compatibility.
Sherri also recommended having Kim provide an example of the migration as part of the boot camp.
